

Subject: Access measures for sponsors/CRO personnel in order to avoid spreading of COVID-19

Datum: 29 JUN 2020

Dear sponsor,

As of the 1^{ste} of July 2020 study related on-site activities in Ziekenhuis Oost-Limburg A.V. will resume. It concerns but is not limited to monitoring visits, initiations, close out visits, audits, study-specific activities that require support of sponsor study staff.

We would like to welcome you taking into account the following safety measures:

- Enter the hospital via the main entrance. Show the appointment confirmation that was sent by the study coordinator. At the main entrance, the hospital staff will obtain the COVID-19 questionnaire for visitors.
- Provide for your own protective mask. The mask is mandatory, meaning that you are not granted access without a mask.
- Maintain hand-hygiene during your stay
- Respect the social distancing rules
- Disinfect your workstation at your departure
- If you're feeling ill or experiencing COVID-related symptoms, do not come to the hospital! We expect you to reschedule your appointment

As the COVID-19 pandemic is evolving continuously, on-site study activities can be prohibited at any time.

In case of questions, you can contact your local study coordinator or review the COVID-19 guidelines on the website https://www.zol.be/comite-medische-ethiek/covid-19.

Kind regards

Dr. Vander Velpen Medical Director